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Thank you to the Olmsted Society’s Past Presidents! 

As part of The 
Frederick Law 
Olmsted Society of 
Riverside’s 50th 
Anniversary 
celebration at our 
Annual Meeting in 
January, we honored 
the Society’s past 
Presidents and their 
accomplishments: 
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Thank you to 
Jim Petrzilka & 
Connie Guardi 
and their 
committee for all 
of their planning 
efforts to make 
this such a 
wonderful event!

Thank you to our Past Presidents!



Presidents message for the Spring Newsletter: 
 Olmsted Society President Cathy Maloney 




                                                               

Cathy



Annual Meeting: 
The Olmsted Society’s annual meeting was held on Friday January 19, 
2018 at the Riverside Train Station, attended by a standing-room only 
crowd. 

2018 marks the Frederick Law Olmsted Society’s 50th Anniversary. 
Following reports by the President, Treasurer, and Committees, the election of 
Officers and Board members was held, and the following were elected: 

The Architecture Restoration Award was presented to the 
Village of Riverside for the restoration of the roof of the 
Riverside Train Depot. Ben Sells, President of Riverside, 
accepted the award. 

The evening’s Program was the narrated history of the 
Frederick Law Olmsted Society with the Presentation of the 

Past Presidents. There have been 21 Presidents in the past 50 years, and 12 
were in attendance.  You can watch this portion of the meeting here:  
Celebration for the Past Presidents of FLOS 

Long-time Society members were honored with a special drawing where ten of 
those individuals received $50 gift cards for Riverside Foods. Peter Boutsikakis 
of Riverside Foods drew the winning names. Peter generously donated 10 
bottles of champagne that served as a door prize for those in attendance. 

Capping off the evening, a toast was made for the Society’s past 
accomplishments and to its future goals.  

                                                               

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=M6MF2u50bII&feature=youtu.be


	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 

Landscape Committee Special Report with 
Cindy Kellogg and Holly Machina                
2018 Landscape Workdays Schedule
Please join us to help restore a landmark of Riverside!

Saturday, April 28th  9am – 12pm: 
Indian Gardens (Scout Cabin area) &             
Patriots Park for the:  RB Day of Service  
                                     Great Garlic Mustard Pull!           

     And, we’ll plant 25 trees!
  
In 2018, we are teaming up with the Village of Riverside to help beautify our 
green spaces.
 
The parks along Riverside Road & around Indian Gardens follow the 
meandering Des Plaines River. Scottswood Common & Longcommon 
Common, including Big Ball Park, serves as the backbone of Riverside’s 
landscape architecture. Both were intended to be part of a green space 
stretching all the way to downtown Chicago. The triangle at Longcommon & 
Downing is one of the largest & most visible triangles in Riverside. Harrington 
Park, along Harlem Avenue, is the most recent green space to be designated as 
a Public Park.
 
Frederick Law Olmsted designed the parks in Riverside to provide changing 
vistas for both pedestrians & vehicles. His plan can be better realized by 
reducing shrub overgrowth, eliminating weeds & opening up the river view. Join 
us as we tame, and then maintain your public parks of Riverside.
 
All workdays are scheduled for Saturdays from 9am-12pm. Look for the 
Riverside Public Works dump truck. Come for an hour or three, whatever your 
schedule allows. Supervised children are welcome. Service hour credits are 
available. Bring your favorite work gloves & a water bottle. All other supplies & 
snacks will be provided.

                                                               



Future Landscape Workdays: 
May 12th                     9am – 12pm    Riverside Road – Weeding 
June 16th                     9am – 12pm    Big Ball Park – Mulching 
June 30th                     9am – 12pm    Big Ball Park – Mulching 
July 14th                      9am – 12pm    Patriots Park – Weeding 
Aug 11th                      9am – 12pm    Scottswood Commons – Weeding 
& mulching 
Sept 8th                        9am – 12pm    Riverside Road – Plant native 
grasses & sedges  
Sept 15th                      9am – 12pm    Riverside Road – Rain date for 
planting 
Oct 13th                       9am – 12pm    Riverside Road – Native seed 
collecting 
Nov 3rd                        9am – 12pm    Longcommon & Downing – 
Weeding & mulching  
       
Happy 50th Anniversary Frederick Law Olmsted Society of Riverside. 
To celebrate our Golden Jubilee, we have planted 25 of 50 trees, to honor 
Olmsted Society’s founder, Robert Heidrich, during several workdays in 2017 
& 25 more will be planted in 2018. The first 15 trees were planted at our workday 
on April 29, 2017 in Indian Gardens and another 10 trees were planted at our 
September 30th workday. 

Frederick Law Olmsted designed the parks in Riverside to provide changing vistas for 
both pedestrians & vehicles. His plan can be better realized by reducing shrub 
overgrowth, eliminating weeds & opening up the river view. Join us as we tame, and 
then maintain your public parks of Riverside. 

March 17 was the first workday of 
the year with terrific success.  We 
picked up 3 large bags of trash 
along Harlem Avenue in 
Harrington Park. 
Then our 8 volunteers cut invasive 
species on Harlem Avenue and 
three other beds in the park.  Public 
Works chipped all the brush. Since   
	 it was St. Patrick's Day, we had 	 	

	 	 	             green frosted cookies and our usual

	 	 	 	  Doritos.


                                                               



Our Board member  
Sandie Petrzilka submitted this 
article to the  
National Association for Olmsted Parks 
for their Spring 2018 Field Notes issue.  
Here is an advanced copy:  

Riverside, Illinois Olmsted Society Celebrates 50 years!

The Frederick Law Olmsted Society of Riverside, formed by a group of 
concerned residents in 1968, is celebrating its Golden Jubilee in 2018.  In the 
past 50 years, the group has worked to protect, preserve, and promote Olmsted 
and Vaux’s 1869 creation, the unique storybook village of Riverside, Illinois. 

With its curvilinear roads, gas lamps, and historic architecture, Riverside was 
designed as a place of rest and rejuvenation from the stresses of modern urban 
living, and the Olmsted Society has been fearlessly working to keep it that way.

There have been 21 past Presidents of the Olmsted Society, and 12 of them 
were in attendance, and honored, at the Society’s Kickoff Annual Meeting held on 
January 19.  All 21 Presidents, their Officers, Boards and up to 700 members 
have left their legacies.  

They obtained Riverside’s National Historic Landmark designation; established 
volunteer Landscape Workdays; an educational Lecture Program; Tours that 
share the history, architecture, and landscape design; Housewalks that highlight 
the many famous architects such as Frank Lloyd Wright and Louis Sullivan that 
have built Riverside homes; a Student Poetry Contest that focuses on the natural 
beauty of the Village; the acquisition of over 800 books for the Olmsted 
Collection at the Riverside Public Library.

In addition, Architecture Awards have been established for structures that are 
restored to their former glory; participation in the Village’s 4th of July Parades; 
liaisons with the Chamber of Commerce, the Landscape Advisory Commission, 
Visit Oak Park, and the Village government; and special fund-raising events. In 
honor of its 50th Anniversary, the Society is in the process of planting 50 
trees, and other events that will take place throughout the year. 

Sandie Petrzilka 
Olmsted Society Media 

                                                               



 
Jim Petrzilka

2018 Walking Tours: 

Experience Riverside with a walking tour as  
Frederick Law Olmsted designed the parks  
in Riverside to provide changing vistas for  
 pedestrians. 

 

                                                               

WALKING TOURS OF HISTORIC RIVERSIDE 
2018 Is Our Golden Jubilee – Celebrate with a Tour! 

Docent-led Walking Tours offered on the following Sundays: 
North Division Tours – May 27, July 29, September 23 
South Division Tours – June 24, August 26, October 28 

 
2-4 PM, $20, $15 for Seniors (62+) and Olmsted Society Members. 

Meet at Riverside Train Station, east side of main platform. 
Special Custom Tours available $25+ per person based on requirements 

 Call 708-442-7675 or email tours@olmstedsociety.org 
 

Sponsored by the Frederick Law Olmsted Society of Riverside 
Visit us at  www.olmstedsociety.org 

Follow us at: www.facebook.com/RiversideFLOS 
 or www.twitter.com/RiversideFLOS 

 

 



Lecture Reports with Lois Kimmelman: 

March 29, 7:00 p.m. Riverside Library
How Zero Waste Can Become a Reality:

                                                               



Watch past 2017 lectures here:

Watch Restoring Wright Buildings here

Watch the Salt Creek Greenway & the Centennial Trail connections lecture: 

“We can reduce flooding by planting the native plants of Illinois, such 
as Sorghastrum nutans (Linnaeus) Nash (Poaceae) also known as 
Indian Grass, shown here:

The Olmsted Society sends its sympathies and condolences to  
Ella Mae Eastman on the passing of her husband, Dean Eastman, 
who passed away on March 4, 2018.  Dean and Ella Mae have been 
long time supporters of the Olmsted Society.  He will be greatly missed.  
Cathy Maloney


                                                               

https://youtu.be/Jvy8T--P7M0
https://youtu.be/3fQHeRpWIl4


Membership Report - Linda LaBelle  
      
Olmsted Society’s Membership Renewal 
Time: 
To all of our dedicated members, thank you for your 
loyal support to the Olmsted Society of Riverside! 

 Join or Renew Your Membership Here 

Or simply fill out the form included on the last page of this newsletter, and mail in 
to: 

Olmsted Society 
PO Box 65 
Riverside, IL  60546 

Thank you for your continued support!! 
                                  

                                                               

http://www.olmstedsociety.org/membership/membership-renewal/


Subscribe to our Newsletter by emailing us at:  
newsletter@olmstedsociety.org 

 

Webmaster (Dr.) Tim Ozga 
A Big Thank you to our Webmaster Tim Ozga, for all of his 
efforts in managing the web site and the emailed 
newsletters! 

                                                               



Join FLOS or Renew Your Membership here: 
Or Just 
print 
and mail 
this 
form to:  
Frederick 
Law 
Olmsted 
Society of 
Riverside
PO Box 
65
Riverside, 
Illinois 
60546 

The Frederick Law Olmsted Society of Riverside is a registered 501c3 
organization.  The Society is dedicated to sustaining Olmsted’s vision for Riverside for 
generations to come.   

Its members are guided by his concern for humanity, nature, sense of community, and 
the innovative and thoughtful essence of his work.   

The Olmsted Society invites residents and visitors to join us in learning, protecting the 
environment, and preserving our cultural and physical heritage. 

Check out our Social Media links for information on upcoming events:                                                                      
facebook.com//RiversideFLOS 
twitter.com/RiversideFLOS     

                                                               

http://www.olmstedsociety.org/membership/membership-renewal/
http://facebook.com//RiversideFLOS

